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City Commission meeting. - April 22, 1991  

 

Mayor Gilley called the meeting to order with commissioners Lacy, McGuffey and 

Belcher in attendance.  

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Minutes of the previous meeting 

 

Mayor Gilley called for additions or corrections to these minutes, with none to be 

heard, Comm. McGuffey floored a motion to accept than as written, seconded by 

Comm. Lacy. Roll call and vote - Belcher yes, Gilley yes, Lacy yes, McGuffey 

yes.  

 

2. Treasurer's report  

 

With no discussion or corrections to this report, Comm. Belcher presented a 

motion it be accepted as printed, seconded by Comm. McGuffey. Roll call and 

vote - Belcher yes, Gilley yes, Lacy yes, McGuffey yes.  

 

3. Discussion - publication of bids for street repair and/or resurfacing  

 

The commission held a lengthy discussion regarding the proposed new street 

ordinance. Most were of the opinion that if the city enacted the ordinance as 

written, it would cost the city too much to resurface the streets in the future. All of 

the commission agreed to table this decision until the next meeting and Comm. 

Belcher is to check to see the cost of asphalt and all pertinent costs involved. 

Comm. Belcher also agreed to contact Judge Griffin to see when he can get a 

county truck to get the alleys graded and graveled.  

 

4. Excess community development lot  

 

Mayor Gilley informed the commission that Johnetta Britt had been in contact with 

the clerk numerous times about her possibly purchasing this lot. The Mayor said at 

the time the lots had been auctioned, Ronnie Pearson bid it in at a total price of 

$875.00 and had paid $175.00 down on it leaving a balance of $700.00. New he 

wondered the commission’s feelings regarding the 'resale of it. Comm. Lacy 

presented a motion to offer the lot to Ms. Johnetta Britt for a price of $700.00, 



seconded by Comm. Belcher. Roll call and vote - Belcher yes, Gilley yes, Lacy 

yes, McGuffey yes.  

 

5. Quarterly financial statement - Smiths Grove Cemetery  

 

The commission reviewed this report and with no additions or corrections to be 

heard, Comm. McGuffey presented a motion to accept it as printed, seconded by 

Comm. Lacy. Roll call and vote - Belcher yes, Gilley yes, Lacy yes, McGuffey 

yes.  

 

6. Other  

 

Comm. Lacy said he had seen in the paper where Richard Lawrence’s house on 

Lawson was to be sold at auction Thurs. 4/25 and wondered if there were any taxes 

due and if the city could collect them. It was decided to check with the clerk.  

 

With no further business to be presented a motion to adjourn was heard.  

 

Approved:  James R. Gilley                    Attest: Dorothy J. Neal 

Mayor      City Clerk 


